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January 2022 Prayer Letter

Happy New Year.

We are praying that 2022 will be a great year. We are excited to see all the Lord
will do in 2022. :

In our last prayer letter, we were headed to Wyoming to fill in at Eden Valley
Baptist Church. We took a few extra days traveling out west to enjoy the scenery
and visit family. We arrived in Farson, WY the first week in November. Farson is
a very small community with a little over 300 people. The nearest town with a
grocery store is about 45 minutes away. The church members provided us with
meat and eggs since most are ranchers. The only place to meet people was the
post office and the local café. | met several people there and was able to invite
them and their families to church. Praise the Lord several came to church. We
were blessed in December that two couples came out to visit with us (which is a
rare occurrence on the mission field). One was from a supporting church, and
one was from our home church. We missed our family during the Christmas
season, but was thankful for facetime. Yes, we did see a lot of snow, but the
roads were kept sanded and the church members kept the sidewalks shoveled.
Our last Sunday in Farson was January 9". We did our best in Farson to preach
God’s word and be a blessing. Please continue to pray for them to find a pastor.

As soon as God ends one place of service, He opens another. The 3 Sunday in
February we start helping a church in Richmond, IN. In our next prayer letter, we
will give you more details about our time in Indiana.

We would like to thank each of you for your prayers, support and special gifts in
2021. We appreciate each of you and do not take what you do for granted. Thank
you for believing in our ministry for the Lord. We still do not know why the Lord
chose us to do this work, but we are very humbled and willing to do what He asks
us to do.

Pray for our health to continue to do good and for safety on the road.

Trust in the Lord with all thine heart; and lean not unto thine own
understanding. In all thy ways acknowledge him and he shall direct thy
paths. Proverbs 3:5-6

In His Hands,

Jerry and Denise Smith



